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Date of Area Board 
Meeting 

13 September 2010 

 

Headlines 
 

• The Millennium Footpath that runs through the village has now been resurfaced accept for 

the area in front of the development of Glenhaven.  The community have shown much 

appreciation for this project. 

• Development of Glenhaven planning application No. 09/01726/FUL - This has now been 

completed and the two new properties are occupied.  A S106 Agreement is yet to be settled 

and it appears that the developer is avoiding his duties. The parish council is anxious to see 

this come to fruition.  Any assistance the Area Board can apply to this would be appreciated. 

• Wiltshire Council Bus Route 91 - The continued use of Church Lane has recently been 

requested.  The Parish Council resolved that this would not be favoured as Church Lane is 

very narrow and it is felt that smaller buses would be an option. It was noted that there is 5 

years to run on a 7 year contract.  It is the request of Kington Langley Parish Council that 

when the contract comes up for re-tender, there is an informed debate about the various 

needs to feature in the tender document. 

• Drainage issues - This is ongoing work in progress.  Another drainage problem has come to 

the parish council’s attention in the vicinity of Days Lane/Silver Street where the parish 

council is facilitating for those villagers concerned.  Another problem has arisen at Church 

Lane that the parish council is attempting to rectify together with the owners of a recent 

development. 

• Kington Langley Toddlers Play Area - Thanks to the Kington Langley Playing Field 

Association who have worked long and hard on this project, the refurbished toddlers play 

area is now completed.  The grand opening took place on Saturday 14
th
 August which went 

well 

 

Projects  
 

• Work continues on the village pond.  Expert advice has now been sought and Moorhens have 

now returned. 

• The parish council is looking into the possibility of registering all pockets of land that it 

maintains. 

• Kilverts Plaque - Following a request from a resident, the parish council is looking to 

replace an informative plaque to commemorate the once loved view of a local nineteenth 

century poet by the name of ‘Kilvert’. 

• Queens Diamond Jubilee 2012 - This is a project recently taken up looking into celebrations 

to commemorate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee 

 

Future Events/Dates for the diary 
 

• Future Parish Council meetings - 11th October, 8th November & 6th December 2010. 
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